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Walk-Bike-Bus-Rail 

COAST provides advocacy, educa-
tion and outreach to improve trans-
portation options in the Santa Bar-
bara and Ventura regions, promot-
ing rail, bus, bike, and pedestrian 
access.  

How to reach us 

COAST 

P.O. Box 2495 

Santa Barbara, CA 93120 

Phone: (805) 875-3562 

info@coast-santabarbara.org 

www.coast-santabarbara.org 

E-mail discussion list 

Participate in discussions of local 
and regional transportation issues; 
receive notices of meetings and 
events. Subscribing is free and 
easy. Just visit: 

http://groups.google.com/group/
coastsb  

COAST General Meeting 

Our General Meetings  discuss 
transportation issues affecting 
the Santa Barbara region. Meet-
ings are open to the public. Lo-
cation: 11 E. Carrillo Street, 
Santa Barbara. They are held 
the second Wednesday of each 
month, 12 noon to 1:15 pm. 
Please check our website for 
updates. 

Walking Wednesdays 

COAST organizes monthly walk-
ing tours on the fourth Wednes-
day of each month  that are free 
and open to the public. Check 
our website for schedule.  

Support COAST 

COAST depends on you to cre-
ate better transportation options 
in Santa Barbara and beyond. 
Support COAST by making a 
donation. Just use the enclosed 
envelope. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

Car Share Comes to Santa Barbara  

Ribbon Cutting for Zipcar in Santa Barbara April 18th, 2017 

The new ñsharing economyò is defined as 
ñcollaborative consumption as a phenom-
enon is a class of economic arrange-
ments in which participants mutualize 
access to products or services, rather 
than having individual ownership.ò  Those 
are a lot words to describe what is part of 
a socio-economic paradigm shift.  It is 
made possible due to virtualization and 
cloud services in the tech sector, and it is 
irreversibly changing our way of life. 

I sat down with transportation experts, 
Rob Dayton and Peter Brown from City 
Transportation Planning, to discuss this 
paradigm shift and the new Carshare 
Vehicle Permit Program. The Program 
was enacted by the City Council after 
significant research to determine commu-
nity interest, contracting with Zipcar after 
vetting their track record and flexible ca-
pacity to ramp up and down, based on 
usage. Zipcar, based in Boston, has 1mil-
lion ñmembersò (enrolled users), and 
12,000 vehicles worldwide!  There are 
approximately 80-100 members using a 
Zipcar, typically within a 10-15 minute 
walk from a site. The transportation para-
digm shift also reveals that on average 
for each carshare user who owns one 
car, that car is often ñshedò; an owner has 

two cars, one car is ñshedò.  The term 
being used for this phenomenon is vehi-
cle shedding or displacement. 

Zipcar makes/models are Subaru Impre-
za, Honda Fit, and Honda CR-V. Curbs 
will be painted and signs posted to desig-
nate the ñhome baseò for each vehicle. 
To start Zipcar vehicles will be located at 
City parking lots 6 and 10, Amtrak Depot 
lot, Cottage Hospital garage, and the cor-
ners of Sola and De la Vina, Figueroa 
and Chapala, De la Guerra and De la 
Vina, Micheltorena and San Andres, and 
Milpas and Gutierrez. Zipcar will monitor 
and evaluate usage to, in partnership 
with the City, identify optimal locations. 

Zipcar offers business and residential 
memberships, so we hope that local busi-
nesses will offer this carsharing option to 
employees. More information is coming 
through City water bill inserts, online City 
News In Brief, etc. 

 

By Deborah L. Schwartz 
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Welcome Vanessa Rencher    Evidence By Kim Stanley 

At Carpinteria Open Streets three 
young lads on bikes caught my eye. 
They were comfortable in the saddle, 
helmets well fit and appeared to be 
close friends.  

I wondered if COASTôs educational 
programs at the Carpinteria elemen-
tary schools had any influence on the-
se kidsô biking knowledge so I asked 
them a few questions. Soren Four-
quean remembers when he participat-
ed in the 4th grade bike rodeo- he re-
members the stop signs and riding 
right, but points out that his grand-
mother was the one who taught him all 
about bike safety. Diego Nieves re-
members the ñBici Familia- Family 
Bike Nightò at Aliso School where he 
got a free tune-up for his bike and 
rode the bike courses, but also states 
his key influences were his grandpar-
ents. Ivan Vargas does not remember 
any formal bike training. He learned on 
his own and cannot specifically re-

member being taught about the rules 
of the road, he ñjust knows them!ò 

When asked if they could choose to 
get to school in any way possible, 
what mode would they choose, they all 

three said: 
BIKE. They all 
alluded to biking 
being fun, feel-
ing the wind in 
your face, 
healthy, that 
biking was good 
for the earth and 
that it was fun to 
bike with friends. 
We talk about 
these reasons a 
lot in the Safe 
Routes to 
School program, 
but these boys 

didnôt just know it intellectually, they 
were living it. I think thatôs why they 
caught my eye. 

As much as I wanted the evidence to 
point to the Safe Routes to School 
program, it turns out there were many 
factors involved, including their experi-
ence with Safe Routes to School and 
Bici Familia, but also adult family 
members, quiet, safe streets, places 
that are easy to get to, friends close by 
and the wind on their faces. It makes 
sense! As we move forward encourag-
ing our youth to use active transporta-
tion we cannot rely on any one method 
to shift transportation choices. The 
solution is ñcomplete streetsò and edu-
cation combined.  

Vanessa Rencher is the newest mem-
ber of our awesome Safe Routes to 
School team. She will be teaching pe-
destrian safety to second graders. 
Vanessa lives in downtown Santa Bar-
bara with her husband and 9-year-old 
twins. The kids attend Monroe School.  

Here is Vanessa in her own words: 

ñI was born in Germany and grew up in 
both Germany and the U.S. I graduated 
from University of Maryland in Munich - 
ask me about it some time. Biking and 
the outdoors have been a large part of 
my life and now I enjoy it with my fami-
ly. I am so excited to be joining the sus-
tainable transportation community and 
educating kids on being safe while hav-
ing fun outdoors.ò 

 

Family Bike Nights, held 
in collaboration with 
SBBIKE, are very popu-
lar. This spring, we held 
one at Vieja Valley and 
one at Foothill School. 
There were safety 
presentations, bike skills 
classes, bike check-ups, 
low-cost helmets and a 
group bike ride. The 
schoolôs parent volunteers 
were awesome! It truly 
takes a team to pull off 
such an event. Two 
events in one week left us 
exhausted, but looking at 
these happy riders made 
it all worth it. 

Family Bike Night at Vieja Valley School 


